MINUTES OF THE RAYNHAM PARK & RECREATION COMMISSION

Regular Monthly Meeting, Sept. 4, 2018, 6:00 p.m.

South School, 305 South Street East, Raynham, MA

In Attendance: Chairman Chris Shaw, Commissioner Jim Brow (arrived at 6:25 p.m.), Commissioner Josh Daisy, Director Tim McRae, Childcare Administrator Sarah Gluck, and Administrative Assistant/Recording Secretary SJ Blanchard.  
The Chairman called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m.  Josh made a motion to approve the minutes of the Aug. 7, 2018 meeting.  Chris seconded the motion and the two voted in favor of the motion.  
The discussion with B-R Regional School District Supt. Derek Swenson was tabled until later in the meeting, pending the arrival of Commissioner Jim Brow.

Under Old Business, Tim stated that the new carved, wooden replacement signs for the Burke and Griffith soccer fields and the Burke Field at the Merrill complex are expected to be ready next week and will be erected soon thereafter.  
Tim will meet tomorrow with RYBSA president Scott Balutis to walk the fields and assess which would lend itself best towards a conversion under the new Cal Ripken regulations.  
After obtaining three quotes, Tim selected the lowest bidder, Precision Door of Hudson, MA, to replace the overhead garage doors at the Westcoat rental property (2000 King Philip Street).  This will be done at a date to be determined.
Compost was put down in mid-August and all fields throughout the town were fertilized last week.

The group backing the placement of the local cat adoption program in the Gymkhana building has submitted a special-use permit request to the state’s Department of Agriculture and is awaiting a response.

Sel. Joe Pacheco, in conversations with Tim, has indicated that he would be supportive of efforts to build a municipal dog park.  Joe asks that the Department submit a letter stating its backing and intent to the Board of Selectmen and that an article appear on the fall town meeting warrant for start-up money.  Tim shared with the commissioners photos that he had taken on a recent site visit to the Capt. Jack Peterson Memorial Dog Park in New Bedford.  He was met at the recently opened one-acre municipal dog park by New Bedford Parks, Recreation, and Beaches Director Mary Rapoza, who explained that the endeavor was largely funded through a grant from the Stanton Foundation.  In addition, residents are charged $25 per year per licensed dog, plus a one-time fee of $10 for a key fob to access the park’s gate.  Josh made a motion that the Department send a letter to the Board of Selectmen regarding its intent to move forward with the proposed dog park.  Chris seconded the motion and the two voted in favor.
Tim was able to connect with Joe Arruda regarding the possibility of converting the MLArruda grass field to a turf field.  Arruda will continue to discuss specifics with RYS president Haresh Daryanani.
The following field-use requests were acted on:
1. RYBSA submitted an application to use Fields 5 & 6 for its Inter-town Fall Softball League from Aug. 25 to Oct. 22, 2018, late afternoons on Fridays, all day on Saturdays, and from 1 to 5 p.m. on Sundays.  Josh made a motion to approve the request with no fee; Chris seconded the motion and the two voted in favor.
2. Rock Hard Racing requests the use of the Borden Colony multi-purpose field and cross-country track, as well as the horse ring and Gymkhana building for its fourth annual Crosstobeerfest bike race, to be held on Oct. 17, 2018 from 3 to 11:59 p.m.  Tim stated that he has already spoken to RYS relative to a date and time conflict and they are amenable to changing their clinic date.  Josh made a motion to approve this request with a fee of $360.  Chris seconded and the two voted in favor of the motion.

3. Rock Hard Racing requests the use of the Borden Colony athletic complex for a bike race to be held on Nov. 24, 2018 from 8 a.m. to 5 p.m.  Josh made a motion to approve this request with a fee of $240.  Chris seconded and the two voted in favor of the motion.

4. Bridgewater Men’s Softball League, which had been previously approved to hold a charity softball tournament on Aug. 11, 2018 that was rained out, re-applied to hold the same event on Sept. 22, 2018 from 7:30 a.m. to 1:30 p.m. at the Borden Colony softball field.  Proceeds from the fundraiser will go to the Chesna Family Fund.  Josh made a motion to approve this rain date with no fee; Chris seconded and the two voted in favor of the motion.
5. Raynham Cub Scout Pack 43 submitted an application to hold its annual Community Trunk or Treat event at the Borden Colony multi-purpose field on Saturday, Oct. 27, 2018 from 10 a.m. to 4 p.m. (actual event hours would be 1:00 to 3:30 p.m.).  Commissioners noted that no vehicles are allowed on this field and that the access gate is barely wide enough to allow for one vehicle’s passage.   Josh made a motion to approve this request with no fee; Chris seconded the motion and the two voted in favor.

Commissioner Jim Brow arrived at this point in the meeting.

B-R Regional School District Supt. Derek Swenson of 13 Everett Drive, Raynham praised the Department’s childcare programs, calling it outstanding and a great service to the town.  However, due to licensing and staffing constraints, it does not fully accommodate enough families in need of the services it provides.  In light of the town’s rapid population expansion, the schools are seeing a huge influx of elementary-age student numbers.  

He went on to say that to fill this need in the town of Bridgewater, the school district has instituted a BASE (Before- and After-School Enrichment) program.  This program has not been expanded into Raynham because Raynham has offered the Park & Recreation before- and after-school childcare programs.  But with the rapid growth now demanding more childcare slots, perhaps putting a BASE program in place in at the Raynham Middle School can help alleviate the huge wait lists for childcare.  RMS students would be able to attend BASE in their own building with their peers, and thereby open up their former Park & Rec slots to new younger students.  The BASE program would be run by the school district, with its staffers employed by the district.  Efforts would be made to make the weekly charges more equitable.  Currently, a student attending both the Raynham Park & Rec before- and after-school programs pays $140/week, whereas those attending the same hours in the Bridgewater BASE program pay $100/week.  Swenson noted that one argument for the cost disparity could be that older students are less needy, requiring less staff oversight. 

Another consideration is that some BASE staffers earn considerably more than what we are paying our staffers.  In addition, parents having multiple children in both the BASE and the Park & Rec programs may balk at having to drop off and pick up their offspring at multiple locations.
Swenson stressed that he wants this endeavor to be non-competitive and collaborative.  He also said that many citizens have the mistaken notion that the Park & Rec childcare programs are school programs because they are housed within school buildings.  He said that he has pointed out to them that the schools are community buildings.  He went on to say that RMS is currently putting together a survey to assess interest in having a BASE program there, and that his office is targeting this October or November to work out a solution.
Sarah said that currently we have 70 to 80 students on our wait lists, most of them in grades K – 2 and none of them middle schoolers.  She added that we are at the state licensing maximum capacities, with 78 enrolled in the after-school program, 26 in the Merrill School before-school program, and 52 in the LaLiberte before-school program.  

Tim added that where the BASE program does not accept voucher payments, if a family of a middle schooler needs to use vouchers, they will have to attend the Park & Rec programs.  Further, if a parent of multiple children insists on just one drop off and pick up point, all of their children, including their middle schoolers, will have to utilize only the Park & Rec programs.

The Chairman voiced a general show of support towards working together with the school district in an effort to provide more services and reduce the number of students on waiting lists.  He asked that the Department’s childcare budgets be provided at next month’s Commission meeting for a review of numbers, costs, etc.

Jim noted that the bocce courts are in rough shape.  Tim said that they have been cleaned out a couple of times this year and that new boards and stone dust need to be put in place.

Chris asked that the date of the last rent increase at the 2000 King Philip Street rental house be researched.

He also noted that the walking trails within the Raynham State Forest on Locust Street need clearing again.
Tim reported on the following:

· TMLP has adjusted the lights at the Bettencourt Field.  

· This weekend marks opening days for both the Raynham Giants and RYS.  

· Per EEC requirements, additional mulch and woodchips will be brought in and spread at the LaLiberte School playground next week.

· Childcare administrator Sarah Gluck has been doing a wonderful job setting up the fall childcare programs.

The meeting was adjourned at 6:48 p.m.

Respectfully submitted, 

SJ Blanchard
Administrative Assistant/Recording Secretary
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